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Serious concerns about the Commonwealth 

Government’s My Health Record have been 

expressed by three of Australia’s leading peak 

bodies for consumers of mental health services. 

‘We’ve joined together to tell people with 

mental illness: if you’re in doubt, opt out,’ says 

Shauna Gaebler, CEO of CoMHWA, the West 

Australian peak body for mental health 

consumers.  

Risk of discrimination 

• ‘My Health Record increases the risk of discrimination and health inequalities for people with 

mental illness. Until we know there are reliable protections, and answers to our concerns, we 

can’t ethically encourage people to stay in this system,’ Gaebler said. 

• This week began a three-month process for Australians to opt out of My Health Record. After 15 

October people can choose to close their record, but their record contents will not be deleted. 

May contribute to reduced life expectancy 

• ‘Our members face discrimination in almost every aspect of their lives,’ said Maggie Toko, CEO 

of VMIAC, the Victorian peak body. ‘We die 20 years younger than the average Australian, in 

part because many health workers can’t see past a diagnosis of mental illness to look for signs of 

physical health problems.’ This is a phenomenon called ‘diagnostic overshadowing’, which is well 

known to contribute to delayed diagnosis of many life-threatening conditions, including cancer.  

Risks for victims/survivors of child abuse and family violence 

• ‘My Health Record increases the risk of privacy breaches already faced by consumers in health 

services, particularly when there’s violence and abuse within families,’ said Irene Gallagher, CEO 

of NSW peak body Being. 

• Around 85% of people admitted to hospital-based mental health services have a history of 

trauma. Much of this trauma occurs in families, including child abuse and family violence.  

• ‘My Health Record makes it too easy for potential abusers to access health records, or even 

change them, if the person is deemed to ‘lack capacity’’, said Gallagher. 

Risks for young people 

• The peak bodies identify further concerns for young people. ‘We are concerned that My Health 

Record could cause harm to young people,’ said Gaebler.  ‘For mum or dad to see their most 

private health information could have catastrophic effects. We fear young people will stop 

seeking help as they don’t want mum or dad to know.’ 
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